

# Monthly Newsletter

## Central and Algonquin United Methodist Churches

Office: 111 East Spruce Street - (906) 632-8672 Sault Ste Marie, MI 49783

Pastor: The Reverend Victoria L. Hadaway - Cell: (708) 494-1877

Church Secretary: Corrine Brooks

centralumc632@gmail.com/Website: www.cumcsoo.org
Editors: Barbara Larson, Sharon Jones, Corrine Brooks



# The Pastor's Perspective



Dear Ones in Christ,

Summer is here. Time for slowing down, leaving work a little early, catching up on that project that you couldn't do this winter, stopping by Clyde's (or West Pier) for a burger and fries. Or maybe in the summer you enjoy visiting the Farmer's Market on Portage, attending concerts in the park on Wednesday nights, Soo theater productions or camping with the family. There is so much to do and a short window to do it all in. I

hope your busy summer will include coming to worship and staying connected with your faith family. (check out two activities in the parks inside).

We are living in tumultuous times. In our personal lives all of us know the effects of recent difficult diagnosis' or the death of a loved one. In addition, we are living with the upheaval of our United Methodist Church, our nation, and our world. It is natural for us at times like these to feel powerless, overwhelmed, confused, and/or angry. These are exactly the times we need to be strongly connected to God. If John Wesley was here he would ask us, "How is it with your soul?"

Our connection with God comes through practice. Just as an athlete sets aside time to perfect skills, so we set aside time for our relationship with God. Christians refer to these practices as spiritual disciplines. Since the Bible doesn't specifically use the term "spiritual disciplines," we can't point to an activity or practice and say, "God says this is a spiritual discipline." To identify spiritual disciplines we look at what Jesus said and did. We follow the examples of our ancestors of the faith. We listen to the Holy Spirit. These provide insight to help us determine which of the spiritual disciplines might draw us closer to God.

In addition to the Bible, I will be using *Celebration of Discipline: The Path to Spiritual Growth* (by Richard J. Foster), and *Praying in the Wesleyan Spirit* (by Paul Chilcote) as primary books. As we explore our spiritual depths over the course of the summer, I hope there will be a couple disciplines that you discover again or learn anew that will deepen your walk with God.

(Continued on the next page)

#### In This Issue Pastor's Perspective Email/Office hours Prayer Wheel 3 **Summer Hours** 3 **Summer Opportunities** 4 Algonquin News 5 New Baby/Greeters 5 Family Ministry Job 6 **Annual Conf Report** 7 Congrats/Condolences 8 4 C's/60th Anniv 9 Katmai Bay Visit 10 Recipe 11 July/Aug Birthdays 12

## The Pastor's Perspective continued:

The prayer below was written by Paul Chilcote in his book (note above). He has taken John Wesley's sermon "Christian Conscience" based on 2 Corinthians 1:12 and made it into the prayer below (page 42 in the book). This is a good place for us to begin our intentional spiritual exploration.

## Prayer: O Eternal Light

I want to walk as a child of the light and to be filled with joy.

I want a principle at the center of my being that not only represents who I am but is a guiding force that both accuses and excuses, disapproves and approves, condemns and acquits every thought, word, and deed from the perspective of your love.

I need a conscience that helps me to perceive what is right and wrong, that helps me know how to live in loving relationships with other people.

Grant to me, O Lord, a right understanding of your Word, a true understanding of myself, a consistency of heart and life, an inward perception that I walk in your ways and follow in your paths through faith in Jesus Christ.

Help me to cultivate a simplicity of spirit in my life—the ability to keep my eye firmly fixed upon Jesus in all things.

Nurture within me a godly sincerity, a daily reliance upon your strength, wisdom, and love, so that all of my conversations might be compelling and winsome and pure.

Witness to your love daily in my life through the power of your Spirit, so that I might rejoice in you always. May my joy—my happiness—always lead me to rejoice in obedience to your loving will, to rejoice in loving you, to rejoice in keeping your commandments.

May my sense of blessedness spring from the assurance that you love me and have restored abundance of my life through Jesus Christ. Amen.

With you on the journey, Pastor Vickie



The new email address for the church office is centralumc632@gmail.com

New church office hours are 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m., Monday through Thursday.

The office is closed on Fridays.

### PRAYER WHEEL FOR OUR SOLDIERS

Lord, hold our troops in your loving hands. Protect them as they protect us. Bless them and their families for the selfless acts they perform for us in our time of need. We ask this in the name of Jesus, our Lord and Savior. Amen.

Petty Officer 2<sup>nd</sup> class Christopher VerHaagh, the son of Loretta and Mike VerHaagh, is an aviation electrician the U.S. Navy. He is assigned to Strike Fighter Squadron VFA-83 where he works on F-18 Super: Hornets. He lives in Virginia Beach with his wife, Alexis.

Gavin Povey, the grandson of Diana and Ron Morgan is in the Air Force and stationed in California.

Samantha Huhtala is a Lance Corporal in the U.S. Marine Corps and is a crew chief on a UH-1Y Venom Light Attack Helicopter, currently stationed at Camp Pendleton, California. She is the daughter of Sheila and John Huhtala, Jr., the granddaughter of Rev. John and Karen Huhtala and the niece of Kara LaLonde.

Sawyer Ball, the son of Marcia and Carl Ball, is with the U.S. Army and stationed at Fort Hood, Texas.

**Brent N. Johnson** is a pilot stationed at Dover, Delaware with the U.S. Air Force. He got married in January to Catherine, and she is also in the Air Force, in Intelligence. His grandparents are Gayle and Bob Johnson.

**Sgt. Major John Todd Lutz** is stationed at Fort Bragg in Fayette, N.C. He is the son of John Lutz and the late Carol Lutz and the nephew of Tom and Harriette Robinson.

**CW4 Sam Morgan** is stationed in Savannah, Georgia and is the commander of a Black Hawk helicopter. His parents are Virginia and Terry Morgan and he is the nephew of Tom and Harriette Robinson.

**The First Battalion, IV Marines**, deployed on June 15, 2019 to the Mid-East, where they will be gone for a minimum of 6 months. This is Mike Worley's former service group.

We would like to extend prayers and recognition beyond our church family to anyone who would like their loved ones, friends or acquaintances mentioned for special prayers in this space, to please make your editors or the church office aware of them

PLEASE NOTE THAT OUR <u>SUMMER HOURS FOR WORSHIP</u> AT CENTRAL ARE NOW AT **10:30 A.M.** THIS WILL CONTINUE THROUGH AUGUST 25, 2019.

SERVICES AT ALGONQUIN CHURCH WILL CONTINUE AS USUAL AT 9:00 A.M.



A REMINDER: The deadline for material to be submitted for our next *Flame*, the September 2019 issue, is **August 15, 2019** at noon.

## **NOTES AND NOTEWORTHY**

Upcoming Events for Us to Do Together—Algonquin & Central

## 2019 Summer in the Parks:

Ecumenical Worship in Sherman Park—July 21 10:30 a.m.

Our two congregations will worship with St. James Episcopal and Faith Lutheran Churches at Sherman Park on Sunday, July 21. Worship is outside by the St. Mary's River, and there is limited seating so bring your own chair. A potluck will follow worship so please bring a dish to pass. Please note: there will not be a worship service at either church on this day. We hope you will come and participate in this service in the park, gathering with other Christians in our community. Pastor Vickie will preside over Holy Communion, which we will all partake in together.

Fun Day at Brimley State Park—Sunday, August 18

Gather any time after noon and we will plan on eating about 3:00pm. Meat, buns, paper goods, and condiments will be provided. Bring a dish to pass, your drinks and something to sit on. We are meeting at the only picnic pavilion in Brimley State Park. It is close to the playground, beach, and large parking lot. To get an idea of how much meat to purchase, please sign up on one of the clipboards in the sanctuaries or notify the church office. Come and bring a neighbor! Brimley State Park, 9200 W. Six Mile Rd., Brimley. Park Phone (906) 248-3422

## **MISSION OPPORTUNITY!**

God's Country Cooperative Parish (CGCP) has invited us to come do service work on Saturday, September 28<sup>th</sup>. We will leave the Soo early that morning, spend the entire day working, and return home that evening. We are taking people with any kind of skills—from carpentry, painting, cleaning or organizing. Everyone who wants to come is welcome. You must be at least 15 years old to participate and have a signed release from your parents. Once Randy has our skill sets, he will find work for every one of us. More detailed information will be forthcoming. At this point, we encourage you to sign up. Sign-up sheets will be available at both churches.

#### Central UMC

- mission bulletin board by the Spruce Street entrance
- bulletin board outside church office

# Algonquin UMC

podium at back of sanctuary on clipboard

This is a great opportunity for us to work together in mission and help a nearby neighbor. If you have never gone on a mission trip, this is the time to try it out. You'll be home in your own bed that night, and you'll have a great experience!!

## ALGONQUIN UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

1604 W Fourth Avenue Sault Ste Marie, MI Sunday Service at 9:00 a.m.

The UMW Rummage Sale was held on Saturday, June 8. We raised \$240 to go to a charity. The charity has not been decided yet, but it will be discussed at our next meeting.

Submitted by Bernita Sibbald

### GREETERS AT CENTRAL UM CHURCH

We would like to extend a big thank you to all of our greeters who are always present to welcome our worshipers each Sunday at our two sanctuary doors. It is appreciated how they always attend, regardless of the weather, through wind, rain and snow, as well as freezing cold.

Those who have participated this past year and will participate in the coming months of 2019 are: Don, Nancy and Ian Wilson, Linda Beaumont, Andree Watson, Julie Hill, Kathy Larson, Lu Coutant, Audrey Gillett, Wanda Bunker, Brenda Coullard, Evelyn and Pete Bush, Virginia Hobaugh, Barb Larson, Lois Horner, Jackie Willey, Joan Shadnaw, Karen Sabatine, Mary Beth Aikens, Mary Arfstrom, Linda and Jerry Bell, Barb Cook, Bev Proulx and Dorothy Morley. Dorothy is chairperson of the Greeters and has had this responsibility for over 25 years.

# WELCOME NEWCOMER....

.....Georgie Lucy Haaavisto made her appearance a few weeks early at St. Luke's Hospital in Duluth, Minnesota on Wednesday, May 1, 2019. Georgie Lucy weighed 3 lbs 9 oz. and was 16 3/4" long. After charming all of her NICU nurses for several weeks, Georgie graduated home with mom, dad and her pet dog, Radar, on June 6th. Georgie's parents are Sarah Hutchins-Haavisto and Lance Haavisto. Her grandparents are John and Sandy Haavisto of Negaunee and Ron and Sherry Hutchins of Sault Ste. Marie.



Georgie Lucy

# Job Description: Family Ministry Coordinator

Central United Methodist Church – Sault Sainte Marie, Michigan Website: www.cumcsoo.orgChurch office (906) 632-8672

**Job Summary**: The focus of this position is on families with young children ages zero to 5<sup>th</sup> grade. Primary responsibilities include strengthen and grow the Wednesday evening Family Night ministry, develop new ministries for young Christians, and connect members of the congregation to family ministry area. The individual will be expected to develop, promote and grow this area of Christian Education. This is a part-time staff position.

Status: Part Time (15-20 hours a week) Salary: Based on experience and education

#### Qualifications:

- Demonstrate a strong personal faith in Jesus Christ and have a heart for ministry
- Minimum of Associates Degree in Education, equivalent Christian experience working with young children/families, or college courses in areas relevant to working with young children.
- Demonstrate with examples how they have (either singly or in partnership with others) developed and/or grown a program involving any age demographic
- Ability to articulate a theological approach to ministry
- Applicant must be able to communicate using technology and social media
- Applicant must be self-motivated

#### **Primary Responsibilities:**

- Strengthen and grow the Wednesday evening Family Night ministry
- Participate in worship by giving the children's sermon
- Support Nursery Staff and provide resources for them to engage the children
- Work with Pastor and Education Committee to develop new ministries and/or activities to strengthen the bonds between families and Central UMC
- Direct and coordinate Vacation Bible School annually (held in June)
- Help create a strong leadership team, including recruitment, training and support for volunteers (nursery, Sunday School, Family Night, new ministries)
- Build relationships with prospective families at the Central Church Christian Daycare (4C's) and in the community

If this job appeals to you, please send a copy of your resume to: Rev. Vickie Hadaway at <u>Vickie.31.hadaway@gmail.com</u>. If you have questions about the position, call Rev. Hadaway on her cell phone at (708) 494-1877. Plans are to hire the new person early in August 2019.



## Michigan Annual Conference 2019

Thank you for the opportunity to represent Central United Methodist Church at Annual Conference this year. Our conference is blessed to have Bishop Beard to lead us into the coming years. The theme of Conference was **Bold and Effective Leaders: Wisdom Heart Courge.** Nothing in life is without change. Change is, and always has been, a part of the Methodist church throughout the years. We have a great opportunity to help change the church for the future. "Great opportunities are born out of great moments." Herb Brooks,

There are many issues that will be discussed in the coming years. Conference focused on being better leaders to handle the issues of the church and life. Everyone can be a leader. Leaders must collaborate, we must all work together. The first thing to be an effective leader is to understand that we all see things from a different perspective. Our perspectives are formed by our race, life experiences, environment, gender and family, which causes our views to be biased. So we must work to understand everyone's point of view. Open minds, open hearts and open doors. We may not always agree, but we need to respect and understand a persons point of view and have the wisdom to listen to those that do not have the loudest voice or most regularly noticed.

Leaders of heart, let all that you do be done in love. Have sympathy and love for one another with a tender heart. To have a heart is to know joy, even when it is difficult, a joy that allows us to be astonished by beauty over and over again. To have a heart is to be gracious.

We all need courage to step out of our comfort zone. Going to church, sitting in our pew is our comfort zone. We need to reach out to people to make disciples of people and help the less fortunate. Jesus gave us the example time and time again. Do we have the courage to be like Jesus? John 4: 7-15 tells us the story of Jesus going to the Samaritan woman. Jews did not talk to Samaritans, but Jesus offered her eternal life.

Bold and effective leadership is:

Collaborate
Open your mind and go out your doors
Understand your own privilege and bias
Respect others journeys
Act in abundance
Give generously
Evangelize the Good News.

Submitted by Raymond L. Bell



# Remember to keep up with your pledge and giving during the summer months

#### CONGRATULATIONS TO ....

.....Haleigh Knowles who received a Sault High track and field award as Most Valuable Player. Her parents are Terri and Brian Knowles and her grandparents are Barb and Jerry Cook.

....Grady Hartman who was named the recipient of the Principal's Award at Lincoln School for academics and leadership. Grady's mom is Kristen Hartman and his dad is the late Ivan Hartman. His grandparents are Ben and Sharon Jones. The award was named for Ben Jones, long time principal (now retired) of Lincoln School.

Grady was also selected to be part of a hockey team made up of players from the EUP and northern lower MI, including Petoskey, Traverse City and Alpena, to play in the Meijer State Games of Michigan, which were held in Grand Rapids. Their team made it to the championship round and received the silver medal.



Grady with the Principal's Award



#### WE EXTEND OUR CONDOLENCES.....

Our condolences go out to Lois Farnsworth and her family on the passing of her daughter, Ellen Brey Woodgate. Ellen was born on June 2, 1955 in Sault Ste. Marie to Lois and Fred Farnsworth, and she passed away at Hospice House on June 15, 2019. She

was predeceased by her first husband, Joseph Brey, in 2001. She is survived by her husband, Tom Woodgate, children David Brey, Stephen Brey, Sharon Brey and setpchildren Tom Woodgate and William Woodgate. She also had grandchildren Simon and River Brey and Tommy Woodgate.

Our condolences go out to the family of **Joanne Sweeley**, who passed away at Freighterview Assisted Living on June 20, 2019. Joanne was born in Alliance, Ohio on December 16, 1935. She received her degree in Elementary Education from Ohio Wesleyan University and taught elementary school in Alliance, Youngstown and Lansing. She and **Gary** were married on December 27, 1956 and settled in Lansing to raise their family. They had a daughter, **Cathy Wilkinson**, and a son, Daniel, and two grandsons, **Matthew and Mark LaRoue**. They moved to Sault Ste. Marie to enjoy their retirement years in their home on the St. Mary's River. Joanne was a member of Central United Methodist Church and shared her musical talents with her church family playing the piano, the organ and singing in the Chancel Choir. A memorial service was held at Central Church on June 24<sup>th</sup> with Pastor Vickie officiating. Memorial contributions to the Chancel Choir of Central Church would be welcomed.

And God will wipe away every tear from their eyes....Revelation 7:17b

#### **CENTRAL CHILD CARE CENTER**

We have had a busy spring here at the Center! We would like to thank the Endowment Committee for granting our request for pea gravel for around our play CENTRAL CHILD CARE structure on the playground. We also were able to get sand for our sandbox on the playground from Northern Sand and Gravel at their "Free Play Sand" event in May. Thank you to the Billings family, along with Janet Rogers and my daughter Elizabeth, for their help with hauling and spreading out the sand. Thank you to Tom Brown, our center custodian, Tim Roo, Joy Lefebre and our staff for their work in spreading out the pea gravel – it was a bigger job than I thought!

We had a fundraising car wash for the Center on Saturday, June 1st. It was held at the Sears store in Sault Ste. Marie (by Meijer). We ended up with beautiful weather and it was very successful! Thank you to Joel Amo for organizing this fundraiser, to CCCC board members Linda Beaumont and Janet Rogers, for their help and encouragement, and to the businesses, families and staff who donated their time and supplies to help us with this event! Look for more fundraising opportunities coming soon!

We had our Preschool Graduation Ceremony on Friday, June 7th. Six of our preschool children were able to "cross the bridge" to Kindergarten during the ceremony. We would like to thank everyone who attended and helped out with the ceremony, especially our preschool teacher, Miss Michelle. It was a very special day for our graduates!

Thank you to everyone for keeping the children of Central Child Care Center, the staff and myself in your thoughts and prayers —it is greatly appreciated!

Submitted by Jennifer King, CCCC Director

## **Celebrating 60 Years of Marriage**

**Sharon and Ben Jones** celebrated their 60<sup>th</sup> wedding anniversary on June 20, 2019. They had their family and their church family join them for cake in the Fellowship Hall after church services on June 16.



Ben and Sharon Jones



#### A SPECIAL VISIT TO THE KATMAI BAY

Mr. Bob Noble spoke with me some weeks back saying that he had an idea that he wanted to present something to the crew - to let them know they are appreciated! Working with the Commanding Officer of the KATAMI BAY (Lieutenant Steele Johnson), we were able to work that out.

Escorted by Ms. Jeanne Tubman, he arrived on the 4th of June, just before lunch. The crew was all ears and gave an enthusiastic reception to both, as Mr. Noble spoke of his experiences in the USCG aboard the Coast Guard manned US Navy Landing Ship Tank (LST) 207 in the Pacific theater during WWII, and Ms. Tubman discussed her involvement with the Coast Guard as an official USCG Artist.

Mr. Noble spoke to the crew before lunch and was presented a KATMAI BAY ball cap, designating him as an honorary crew member. The ship's cook served a great lunch and topped it all off with a homemade birthday cake prepared in honor of Mr. Noble's 94th birthday just two days prior. The crew joined in a rousing verse of happy birthday and enjoyed the delicious desert immensely.

After lunch Mr. Noble shared memories and memorabilia of his USCG and Great Lakes Freighter service that fascinated the crew for hours. At the end of the reception, Mr. Noble presented each member of the crew with a copy of Ms. Tubman's fine art work titled: *Frozen Escort*, which depicts the KATMAI BAY assisting a Great Lakes Freighter through the ice. He made sure everyone knew he appreciated their service by this action, a firm handshake and a heartfelt thank you. In turn, the Captain honored Mr. Noble and Ms. Tubman with KATMAI BAY challenge coins in recognition for their service to our ship and country. Speaking with Mr. Noble later on he mentioned that it was the nicest thing that anyone had ever done for him - I know that his visit was the nicest thing anyone had ever done for us.

#### Submitted by CWO Brian Hall, US Coast Guard

(Editor's Note: Immediately upon completing high school and turning 18 years of age, Bob Noble was drafted into the Coast Guard for 3 years. He served in the Pacific area during World War II, and he and his ship had <u>nine</u> island landings in this hostile area.

Brian Hall, Chief Engineer of the Katmai Bay, has been attending Central UMC since he was deployed to Sault Ste. Marie from San Diego, California in October 2018. His home state is North Dakota. We extend a belated welcome to him.

Jeanne Tubman is a local artist well known for her depiction of Coast Guard vessels.) (Photos courtesy of Jeanne Tubman)



Bob sharing his memorabilia



Cdr Steele Johnson, Bob, Jeanne and CWO Brian Hall

CENTRAL'S CHANCEL AND BELL CHOIRS are on a well deserved summer break. We thank them for adding so much to our worship and for their faithfulness Sunday after Sunday. During the June 9th worship service all of our musicians were recognized for all they do for our church. We add thanks to Pat Deatrick, who plays the organ, and to Cathy Wilkinson who not only directs the Chancel and the Bell Choirs, but often does double duty at the piano. Kara Huhtula often plays on both the organ and the piano too, and she is also in charge of the music at Algonquin UMW Church. Our worship services are so enriched with these talented musicians.

Shout for joy to the Lord, all the earth, burst into jubilant song with music;
Make music to the Lord with the harp, with the harp and the sound of singing,
With trumpets and the blast of the lamb's horns—
Shout for joy before the Lord, our King. Psalm 98:4

#### RECIPE ROUNDUP CORNER

(We know we have many wonderful cooks in Algonquin and Central Churches. We invite the sharing of your favorite recipes. Just write them out, include your name, and turn them into the box marked for "The Flame" outside of our secretary's office, or email them to Barb Larson at <a href="mailto:blarson1517@charter.net">blarson1517@charter.net</a> It can be desserts, entrees, beverages, appetizers, etc.)

#### STRAWBERRY JELLY ROLL

Using an electric mixer, beat 3 large eggs for 5 minutes or until light and fluffy Gradually beat in 1 cup sugar, small amount at a time Add, all at once: 1 teaspoon vanilla and 1/3 cup water, beating on low speed Sift together: 1 cup flour, 1 teaspoon baking powder and 1/4 teaspoon salt

Add dry ingredients to egg mixture and beat only until smooth

Prepare jelly roll pan by greasing the bottom with shortening, lining with aluminum foil and also greasing the foil.

Pour the mixture over the greased foil. Bake 12-15 minutes in 375 degree oven.

Loosen the edges and immediately turn upside down on a towel sprinkled with powdered sugar. Quickly, and very carefully, pull the foil off. Roll up while still warm, starting with the short side, and roll up with the towel still inside so it doesn't stick together. Let it stay wrapped in the towel for an hour

Unroll and spread cake with 8 oz. of Cool Whip. Sprinkle with 2 cups of sliced strawberries.\* Roll cake up, shorter side 1<sup>st</sup>, (without the towel!) and refrigerate until serving time. Cut into 8 slices. \*Optional: Could substitute strawberries with fresh blueberries.

Submitted by Evelyn Bush

(This is a nice and light summertime treat. Evelyn notes that this recipe is from her well-used Betty Crocker cook book, which she received as a bridal shower gift from her sister, Arla McDowell, over 59 ½ years ago. Arla saved up Betty Crocker coupons to make the purchase for this gift. Remember those days??)

# BIRTHDAY AND ANNIVERSARY BLESSINGS AND WISHES

### CENTRAL BIRTHDAYS

July 1 - Matthew Wilkinson

July 6 - Kevín Larson

July 7 - Nancy Kirkpatrick

July 9 - Andrew Baker (5th)

July 11 - Grady Hartman (11th)

July 18 - Maryn Arenívar (8th)

July 18 - Jenna Arenívar (8th)

August 1 - Seth Baker

August 3 - Barb Campbell

August 12 - Julie Hill

August 13 - John Wilkinson

August 14 - Laurel Arenívar

August 22 - Barb Cook

August 30 - Charles Nairn (93rd)

#### CENTRAL ANNIVERSARIES

July 12 - Laurel and Michael Arenivar (11th)

July 14 - Nancy and Doug Kirkpatrick (40th)

August 2 - Megan and Nate Moran (5th)

August 4 - Gayle and Bob Johnson (57rd)

August 8 - Colleen and Bernie Arbic (55th)

August 17 - Kara and Dave LaLonde (28th)

August 23 - Marge and Earl Tomlinson (61st)



# ALGONQUIN BIRTHDAYS

July 1 - Jim Shea

July 3 - Amanda Shea

July 7 - Emily Smith

July 17 - Ashley Harwood (23rd))

July 18 - Sandy Gaus

July 19 - Kaitlyn Anderson (16th)

July 23 - Mason Atkins (8th)

July 23 - Susan Belleau

July 26 - Peter Pratt

July 28 - Sandy Ellís

August 9 - Katíe Plítz

August 17 - Madelyn Collía (21st)

August 20 - Jackie Harwood

August 20 - Grace Rousseau

August 25 - Jerry Harwood

August 27 - Janice Wilson

August 27 - Ryan Atkins

August 29 - Mary Beth Vollick

#### ALGONQUIN ANNIVERSARIES

July 12 - Marcía and Sam White (53rd)

July 29 - Mary Beth and Todd Vollick

August 23 - Michele and Peter Pratt (17th)

Þ	ဂု	<b>≯</b> ≯ ? ?	ဂု ဂု ဂု	ဂု	₽	ဂု ဂု ဂု	<b>≯</b> ≯	ပု ပု	≯ ဂု	0.00	
COFFEE HOUR	SALAD LUNCHEON	Sharon Bennett	COMMUNION STWDS. Colleen Arbic Marcia Ball-Jenkins	INFANT NURSERY Mallory Baier	Todd Vollick Mary Beth Vollick	USHERS Don Wilson Ian Wilson Mike Worley	Rachel Pratt	<b>GREETERS</b> Virginia Hobaugh Barb Larson	LITURGIST Nancy Kirkpatrick	<b>》 7 </b> 🏫	
	ဂု				7	ဂုဂုဂ	₽₽	ဂု ဂု	>ှ ဂု		
	COFFEE HOUR			INFANT NURSERY Mallory Baier	Bob Sibbald Bernita Sibbald	USHERS Kelly Bunker Art Smart Bob LeCureux	Bob Sibbald Bernita Sibbald	<b>GREETERS</b> Virginia Hobaugh Barb Larson	<b>LITURGIST</b> LaVerne Perrollaz Bev Atkins	14	UF Ju
	ဂု				≯	ဂုဂုဂု	≯≯	ပု ပု	<b>⊱</b> ი	A Cor	
	COFFEE HOUR	The USA	God Bless	INFANT NURSERY Mallory Baier	Todd Vollick Mary Beth Vollick	USHERS Tom Robinson Norb Bennin Jamie Arfstrom	Bev Harwood	<b>GREETERS</b> Virginia Hobaugh Barb Larson	<b>LITURGIST</b> Bob Arfstrom	21	Y AMA
	ဂု				Þ	ဂု ဂု ဂု	<b>≯</b> ≯	ဂ ဂ	≱ ი	.7	
	COFFEE HOUR	Amagnio 1		INFANT NURSERY Mallory Baier	Bob Sibbald Bernita Sibbald	USHERS Susan Brown Sherry Hutchins Jackie Willey	Todd Vollick Mary Beth Vollick	GREETERS Virginia Hobaugh Barb Larson	LITURGIST Sherry Hutchins	<b>28</b>	THE MEST

